
THE CORPORATION OF THE MUNICIPALITY OF MISSISSIPPI MILLS 
 

STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:   April 20, 2021 
     
TO: Committee of the Whole  
                                                                       
FROM:   Kathryn Maton, C.E.T./Roads and Public Works Technologist 
 
SUBJECT:  Award of Contract– Levi Bridge Replacement Tender # 18-053         
 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
THAT the contract for Tender No. 18-053, Levi Bridge Replacement be awarded to 
Beam Construction (1984) Co. Ltd. in the amount of $ 795,947.50 (HST not 
included).    
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The contract for the Levi Bridge Replacement was released by the Municipality for 
public tender (#18-053) on April 1, 2021 and subsequently closed on April 15, 2021 at 
10:30 AM. The advertisements were posted on the Canadian Gazette, the Municipal 
website, MERX and the Ottawa Construction Association.   
 

DISCUSSION:  
 
A total of eight (8) tender submissions were received at the time of closing.  Results for 
tender were as follows: 
       

COMPANY 
 

Total Price (Taxes 
Not Included) 

Beam Construction (1984) Co. Ltd. $795,947.50 

7305516 Canada Limited O/A Canadyne 
Navigation 

$813,413.50 

Bonnechere Excavating Inc. $825,504.00 

National Structures 2011 Inc. $891,006.90 

Dalcon Constructors Ltd. $963,000.00 

Ross and Anglin Ltd. $968,022.00 

Clearwater Structures Inc. $994,578.00 

R.W. Tomlinson Ltd. $1,035,159.90 

National Structures 2011 Inc. $891,006.90 

 
 
 



FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
 
The prices for tendered services are within the total budget approved by Council of 
$1,213,300.00. The current budget break-out for this project remains as follows: 
 

ACTIVITY 
 

Amount  
(Non-recoverable 
Taxes Included) 

Beam Construction (1984) Co. Ltd Total (non-
recoverable HST Incl.) 

$809,956.18 

Engineering and Inspection $218,688.00 

Internal Costs, Contingency 20% and Work by 
Others 

$50,000.00 

  

Total (Non recoverable HST incl.) $1,078,644.18 

Available Budget $1,213,300.00 

Total Budget Remaining $134,655.82 

   
Please note that it is recommended that we do not declare any surplus funds until the 
project has sufficiently advanced to substantial completion. 
 

SUMMARY: 
Beam Construction (1984) Co. Ltd. has the capabilities of successfully completing this 
project. Staff recommends proceeding with award of this contract.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted,              Approved by, 
 
 
 
Kathryn Maton     Ken Kelly 
Roads and Public Works Technologist  CAO   
 
 
Reviewed by, 
 
 
 
Cory Smith 
A/Director of Roads and Public Works 


